Sturgeon Heights Music Parent Association (SHMPA) 
Minutes of April 12, 2017 (6:30) with Correction added (per May 8 Minutes)
Present: Pat Haldane-Wilsone, Cheryl Hacault, Jas Warner, Sandi Nichol, Kathy Byrne, Barb Engel, Denise Reles, Greg Cooper, Avonlea Armstrong
Regrets: Jeff Johnson, Heather Howie, Kim Carter
Guest:  Ron Pelletier
Chair person: Greg Cooper
Minutes Recorded by: Denise Reles
Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order at 6:38 p.m.
Adoption of Minutes: 
Moved by Denise Reles that the February 8, 2017 minutes be adopted as circulated.  Seconded by Sandi Nichol.  CARRIED.
Treasurer’s Report (Cheryl Hacault, Jas Warner):  
Balance at March 31, 2017 (Community Builder account #100100 155462)

$   10,892.81
Misc./General






$  2077.43


Cuba Legacy Fund


  


$  2805.59

 
Student Accounts


  


$  2489.65


Big Band Dance



  

$  3688.14


Brandon Jazz Festival


  

$  (168.00)

   

Balance at March 31, 2017 (Business Savings account #200300 155462)

$   1969.03
Fundraising Report (Denise Reles):
No Report

Music Director’s Reports (Kathy Byrne, Avonlea Armstrong):

Kathy reported on:
· Kathy forwarded a receipt to treasurers for purchases made for equipment donated to Cuban students.  This amount is to be paid from the 2015 Cuba Legacy Fund, leaving about $200 remaining in this fund.  This leaves $3160 left over in the 2017 Cuba Legacy Fund that will be divided among the 28 students that went to Cuba this year.
Action: Kathy to send a letter to parents regarding leftover funds from 2017 Cuba Legacy.
· Matt Walden will be filling in for Jeff Johnson while he is on medical leave
Avonlea reported:
· Grade 9 Musical Theatre - ‘Do You Want to Dance?’ May 29 & 30, 2017
· Student Teacher
· Concert Choir  - Final Concert on May 24, 2017
· Vocal Jazz would like to do a Coffee House April 25, 2017 in the Band Room – would like to hire a Combo for $200 x 3
Greg Cooper moved that we spend  up to $600.00 to hire a combo for the upcomingVocal Jazz Coffee House.  Seconded by Denise Reles.  CARRIED.

President’s Report (Barb Engel):

· Re: Tuxedo Refurbishment – Barb contacted Kirsten Switzer.  A spreadsheet with full inventory is being made and all items ‘graded.’  Grade 12’s will add their info via a form.  Discussion ensued with the options to ‘stay the course’ or change the uniform.
Action:  Further discussion and decision re: uniforms will continue at the next meeting.
Big Band Dance (Pat Haldane-Wilsone & Sandi Nichol):
· 100 tickets sold to date
· Final food arrangements being made

· There will be 6 Grand Prize draws

· Will reinstate 50/50 tickets

· Will charge $1.00 for pop

· Floats needed for silent auction and pop - $400 in $5’s and $10’s

Action: 
· Denise to bring cash bag and cash box.
· Jas to bring floats

· Avonlea to supply 3 water coolers

New Business:
· Mr Pelletier spoke to us addressing our concerns over the new restrictions enacted by the school trustees regarding school trips with greater than 2 days of school involved and how that might affect future Cuba trips.  The new school division policy requires that students not miss more than 2 days of school (including inservice days).
Next Meeting Dates:
Monday, May 8 or Wednesday, May 12 at 6:30 in the CSHC Staff Room
Action:  Barb to send email to obtain best date. Heather to forward a reminder of the meeting via email and include Agenda (from Barb), minutes for review, request for items for discussion, regrets to attend.
Adjournment: The meeting was adjourned at 7:53 p.m.
